COMHAIRLE CONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE 2

Monday, 17 December, 2007
Question No. 6 
QUESTION 6: Councillor J. Neville

To ask the Manager to clarify the purpose of the recent works done at the land to the left of Ballymount Road (as one drives down from the Belgard Road to Ballymount Cemetery) which appears to include a new vehicular access/egress and will the Manager confirm that these works fall within the remit of exempted development.

REPLY:

Based on the description of the location provided by the Councillor, it is assumed that the site referred to is that of the IRFU for which there is a current planning application SD07A/0928 
This application is for retention for the following development at Ballymount Road, Tallaght, Dublin 24:
Temporary retention permission (for a period of 36 months) for development at this site (0.64ha approximately), adjacent to Whitehall House (protected structure), Ballymount Road, Dublin 24. The temporary development consists of a hardcore access road, an area of hardstanding, (both of which facilitate the storage of topsoil from the Landsdowne Road Stadium redevelopment) and areas of mounded topsoil. The entrance to the access road is via an existing agricultural entrance, off Ballymount Road, and the access road runs for 135meters approx. It is proposed as part of this application to landscape the site and to reinstate the entire site to its original state on the expiry of the temporary permission.

A decision is due in respect of this application on or before 23/01/2008.

Although the storage of the topsoil on the lands of itself may not require the benefit of planning permission the access roadway and area of hardstanding which have been constructed on the lands cannot be considered to be exempted development.
